STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 14, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve
Goldsmith.

Building permit and driveway application for Sue Marcotte and Andrew Hoyt for Farm Rd. Jay Croteau
helped with the application process. Steve Goldsmith spoke with them about the inspection process.

Rigg abatement of $0.92 for interest adjustment .

Farrell abatement of $15.47 for payment lost in mail.

Brooks abatement for $1.01 lot mistakenly duplicated by assessor.
Abatement items for credit. Bruce Smith will do the journal entries.

Denise Dragon spoke with the selectmen about continuing issues regarding the driveway ROW. Site visit
next Monday at 6 o’clock.

Jay Croteau emailed Thackston copies of tax cards for Leon Watkins.
The selectmen signed MS434 Revised Estimated Revenues.

The paving on the Old Walpole Rd was completed on Saturday. There remains some patching on the
road as well as adding gravel to the edges.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen signed payroll.

Intent to Cut for 5B- 61 for Tim Bienvenu.
Intent to Cut for 4C -85A for Jason Martin.
Report of Cut for Yasorsevech sent.

Bruce Smith responded to Brandon Raitto the signature of the logger or Forester was needed for his
paperwork. He picked up the paperwork.

Letter to Daniel Johnson updated current use paperwork. Current sitework constitutes a change of use
for land use change tax.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes.

Address numbers for Brooks lots on Farm Rd. #1065 for large lot and #113 for smaller lot and will not be
permanent and sent to 911 until progress starts.

Health Officer has not been appointed .



The selectmen continue to work on sending the assessing out to bid. Bid on the town website, Union
Leader and Concord Monitor and Municipal Association website.

Notification of incomplete application for snowmobile trail .
Notification of tower painting for New England Power and approval from DES.

Burce Smith motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to
adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



